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Senate Bill 218 Testimony

February 27, 2018

Chairman Burke, Vice Chair Beagle, and Ranking Member Tavares, and members of the Senate Health, Human Services, and Medicaid Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill 218. 

This bill would require certain high-risk Medicaid providers to provide a surety bond to the Department of Medicaid. 

We have 92,000 Medicaid providers here in Ohio. Transportation and Home Health Medicaid providers make up 16% of these providers, but 84% of its fraud. 

Overpaid providers are often uncertified in certain areas and do not have adequate documentation of the services they provide to their clients. Consequentially, these providers fraudulently bill Medicaid for services not rendered. Since 2012, $20 million has been ordered to be repaid, but only 5% has been recovered. 

Senate Bill 218 would require that all Medicaid home health care and transportation services hold a $50,000 surety bond. Independent home health aides would be required to hold a $10,000 bond. These surety bonds only cost a small percentage of the total amount: about 1-4% for more established firms, and around 5-12% for newer providers. Providers taking care of family members with a clean audit history will be exempt from these provisions through the amendment I have requested the chair provide to this committee for today’s hearing.
This bill would also require training for people who submit billing for transportation and home health services. Completion of this training would become a prerequisite for provider approval by the Department. The training would cover the fundamentals of billing, records retention, and the provider’s agreement with Medicaid. 

States including New York, Indiana, Texas, and Florida have adopted this approach. Representative Barbara Sears also proposed this concept in House Bill 12 during the 129th General Assembly. This legislation has been drafted in conjunction with the Auditor of State.
This past fall, it was discovered that Healing Touch Health Care Ltd., a home health care provider in my district, was overpaid nearly 4 million dollars. Of the 37 employees, 16 had no first aid certification and another 17 had certification lapses. A total of 69% of personal care services tested were conducted by employees who were ineligible to provide them on the dates of service. 

Not only does this fraud rob Ohioans of their taxpayer dollars, but of the care they deserve. We need to make sure that Ohio families have access to quality Medicaid services, and by weeding out the bad actors, I believe we can to just that.

I would appreciate your support for this legislation and would be happy to take any questions.
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